
To:                  Beth Israel Lahey Health Physicians and Employees 
  
From:              Kevin Tabb, MD 

President and CEO, Beth Israel Lahey Health  
  
Date:               Thursday, April 2, 2020 
  
  
Dear Colleagues,  
  
When I wrote to you last week, the pressure on the health care system in Massachusetts – and on our system – 
was rising.  The pressure continues to rise, and our staff continue to face it with determination and commitment.  
  
The BILH senior leadership team and I will never waiver in matching your determination and commitment with a 
steady drumbeat of efforts to support our BILH family.  We are working around the clock to secure additional 
personal protective equipment and will soon announce new collaborations with area hotels and a local university, 
which will provide free or discounted housing for staff who are COVID-positive or otherwise unable to stay at 
home without fear of putting loved ones at risk.     
  
Our shared resolve is more important than ever as we begin to implement long-planned surge strategies across 
our system, with some hospitals already moving to turn existing medical/surgical beds into intensive care 
beds.  We will need them. In the last seven days alone, we have seen a 63% increase in the number of patients 
being cared for in hospitals across our system.  As of this morning, our extraordinary clinical teams are caring for 
500 patients with confirmed or suspected COVID-19, more than 91 of whom are in our intensive care units.  
  
To focus on statistics alone, though, would be missing the point. Those 500 people are just that – people.  People 
with family and friends who love them and who desperately wish they could be by their sides. Instead, they are 
counting on us, not only to both deliver potentially life-saving clinical care but also to support our patients when 
they have likely never felt so alone or scared.  Thank you for doing both with such skill and compassion.   
  
As you all know, in a matter of weeks, a tiny virus has drastically changed our world.  In a time of extreme social 
distancing, we are farther apart than we’ve ever been – at least six feet.  But I don’t know that we have ever been 
more united as a community.   
  
In fact, there is widespread support in Massachusetts for the severe isolation efforts we have undertaken as a 
community to reduce the spread of this virus, despite the toll they have taken on us as individuals and as families. 
We are united in our resolve, because we know it’s the right thing to do, not just for ourselves and our families but 
also for our communities.  
  
I also think that collective determination reflects an overwhelming sense of gratitude for the talents, commitment 
and sacrifice of health care workers and others on the front lines. Our community knows that working together to 
flatten the curve is critical to reducing the mounting pressure on our physicians, nurses and other caregivers.    
  
Still, some public health experts predict that the full impact of coronavirus in Massachusetts is ahead of us, with 
the peak coming in mid-April.  Of course, these are predictions – not promises.  No one knows for sure.  But, what 
I do know is that, no matter how long it takes for this crisis to pass (and I know it will), all of us at Beth Israel 
Lahey Health will show unwavering support to our dedicated staff, and we will move mountains to get you the 
resources you need to do what you do best, and do it safely.   
  
In fact, later today, Dr. Richard Nesto, BILH’s Incident Commander and Chief Medical Officer, and Dr. Sharon 
Wright, our infection control lead, will share with you detailed information about the coordinated efforts underway 
to preserve the vital supplies we have today and find new sources, whether across town or around the world.   
  
We stand with you and for you.  
  
In gratitude,  
Kevin  
 


	From:              Kevin Tabb, MD

